Peninsula Community Library Board of Trustees

November 12, 2020 Minutes
Meeting via Zoom

Present: Lori Brickman, John Bercini, Heather Johnson, Nikki Sobkowski, Vicki Shurly

Absent:  Doug Kosch, Barb Wunsch
Call to order: 4:42 pm

Roll Call: John Bercini, Lori Brickman, Heather Johnson, Nikki Sobkowski, Present
Public Comment: None
Approval of Agenda/Additional Items: Add to New Business: Nominating Committee, and Pay staff if shut down.
Approval of Minutes: Motion by Johnson, second by Bercini to approve the minutes of the October 8 board meeting. Roll Call:  John Bercini Yes, Lori Brickman Yes, Heather Johnson Yes, Nikki Sobkowski Yes, Passed.
Treasurer’s Report: Will go into more detail next month when new trustees are seated. Contractual funding is up 3.5%.  Line 727 is up due to supplies for PPE. The audit went well with the usual comment of “money passes through too few hands.” 
Director’s Report: 

I welcome our new Board of Trustees whose first meeting is December 10.  They take the oath of office by noon on November 20.  The new Board is: John Bercini, Lori Brickman, Nancy Davy, Brit Eaton, Nikki Sobkowski, Todd Wilson.  A training session with library law attorney Anne Seurynck of Foster Swift will be held for the PCL Board via Zoom December 2 at 1 p.m.  I have Board binders ready for pick up with bylaws, policies, budget and Trustee information.  

Handwritten letters were mailed to all of last year’s major donors with a small packet of marigold seeds from our garden.  Many called or wrote notes of thanks for the small thank you! 

Witch Wendy did her annual storytelling via Zoom before Halloween with 65 participants including OMPS classes, homeschoolers and others.  Not quite as exciting as the pumpkin lit walk through the woods, it was well enjoyed.

Staff member Cruz Paniagua offered a Day of the Dead program based on her family’s own celebration.  There were 62 Zoom attendees.  Craft bags were distributed the week before with everything participants needed to follow along including hot chocolate packets, sugar skulls and craft supplies.

Wiring for the flagpole was installed for downward facing lighting as required by Peninsula Township.  The pole is at the factory being anodized in a finish to match the trim on the rest of the building and will be shipped shortly.  A memorial plate with Robert Schermerhorn’s name, a former trustee, will be installed on the building the next time Image 360 is on the Peninsula.  His family gave the funds for the pole during the building campaign. Last winter’s weather and Covid prevented earlier installation.  

We are still working on the drainage issue.  John, Lori and Ralph Brickman and I met with Jordan Valdmanis of Old Mission Associates.  As we are looking for a long-term solution rather than a quick fix, we would like to have the new drain commissioner take a look once he has settled into office.  It might be best to wait to decide until spring.  

A contract is signed with Down to Earth, an Old Mission company for snow removal this year.  They did a great job last year and pricing is similar.  

Vicki and six employees attended the virtually held annual Michigan Library Association conference.  The theme was A New Course Together, appropriate for this year.  Great sessions!  

We are running a fun WHODUNIT via email and the Old Mission Gazette this month with PCL staff as the suspects and victim.  It has been well received.  At the end of the month, anyone who submits all the correct answers to several questions will be entered into a drawing for some Old Mission goodies.  Many thanks to Jane Boursaw of the Gazette for writing the ‘breaking news article” for the corny mystery I wrote.  The latest increase in the pandemic may result in TADL closing. PCL will follow the lead of TADL.
Circulation October 2020:  2418


Circulation October 2019:  2564

Hold Transit Counts October 2020:  562 to other libraries, 457 from other libraries to PCL

Programs October 2020:  11


Program Attendance October 2020:  361
Committee Reports: None

TADL:  Director Michele Howard reported she and Vicki speak several times. TADL is being extra cautious and if Phase 4 goes to 3, TADL will go back. Fife Lake is closed as a staff member has Corvid. The new roof should be up in the spring. The increase in property taxes led to the increase in contractual funding. With the large number of homeless people using the library TADL made arrangements to work the Traverse City Health Clinic. A Social Worker is on site Wednesdays from 1 to 5 to help put them in touch with services they can utilize. Contract negotiations will take place in 2021.
Northland Coop Report:  Vicki will email trustees a copy of a letter send by the COOP explaining how township libraries work under Michigan law.
Friends Report: Mary Kennedy will be the new President, and Madelyn Ryan, Vice President. The Treasurer is moving and a volunteer is needed to step in. The popup book sale made $200 and kept volunteers engaged. Donations are currently not being accepted but hope to be able to in the spring. A brick sale is being held as a Friend’s fundraiser. The lobby book sale, of sealed bags according to a theme for $2, has been popular with nonfiction children’s books most popular.
Unfinished Business:  The Drainage Issue was covered in the Director’s Report. Bercini asked to table the car charger until the water problem is resolved.
New Business:  1. The Nominating Committee met and Johnson proposed the following slate of officers: President Nikki Sobkowski, Vice President Lori Brinkman, Secretary Nancy Davy, Treasurer John Bercini.  The election is in December. 2. Vicki requested to continue to pay staff if there is another shutdown as they can keep working through the shutdown. Motion by Sobkowski, second by Bercini to continue to pay staff if PCL needs to close again with oversight by the Director. Roll Call:  John Bercini Yes, Lori Brickman Yes, Heather Johnson Yes, Nikki Sobkowski Yes, Passed.
Correspondence:  Many hand written notes thanking for the Marigold seeds sent to Leadership Circle doors and for staying open. Vicki wrote a thank you to Wayne Schmitt thanking for his support for state library funding. Doug Kosch sent a note stating he enjoyed his time on the board and hoped he’d help move the library forward.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Brickman, second by Bercini. Roll Call: Brickman Yes, Bercini Yes, Johnson Yes, Sobkowski Yes. Passed. 

Adjourned at 5:26
Nikki Sobkowski

Secretary
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